
 
 
 

June 23, 2022 

Ms. Debra Savage 
Chairwoman 
Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board 
525 W. Jefferson Street - 2nd floor 
Springfield, IL   62761 
 
Re: Permit Modification  
       Project 22-002 
       Kindred Hospital Sycamore 
       Establishment of Comprehensive Physical Rehabilitation 
 
Dear Chairwoman Savage:  
 
On behalf of ScionHealth and Kindred Hospital Sycamore, I submit this modification of Project #22-002.  Following 
the discussion at the Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board meeting on June 7, and specific comments 
by Board members and staff at that meeting, ScionHealth and Kindred Hospital Sycamore commit to reduce the 
Long Term Acute Care bed count at Kindred Hospital Sycamore by 15 beds, from 69 to 54.  
 
The project proposes the establishment of a 10 bed Comprehensive Physical Rehabilitation unit at Kindred Hospital 
Sycamore.  Along with the reduction of 15 LTAC beds, the project will result in a net decrease of 5 beds, for a total 
facility bed complement of 64 beds. The proposed bed configuration is shown in the attached table, Facility Bed 
Capacity and Utilization. This commitment is based in part on a review of existing and historic bed utilization at 
Kindred Hospital Sycamore.   
 
There are no other changes to the location, scope, size, or capital cost of the project as presented in the permit 
application for Project 22-002.   
 
We look forward to reappearing before the Board at its July 19, 2022 meeting. If you have any questions, please 
contact me at (502) 569-6926. 
 
Sincerely,  

 
Matthew Keppler 
Division Vice President 
ScionHealth 
680 S 4th Street 
Louisville, KY 40202 
 
Cc: Beverly Foster, CEO, Kindred Hospital Sycamore 
      Brian Samberg, Division Vice President, LifePoint 
      Ralph Weber, CON Consultant 
 
Attachment: Table - Facility Bed Capacity and Utilization 


